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NOTE FROM AMBASSADOR RODOLFO GIL, PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF THE
ARGENTINE REPUBLIC, AND FROM AMBASSADOR PEDRO OYARCE YURASZECK, 
PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF CHILE, TO THE SECRETARY GENERAL, ON THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE DELEGATIONS OF ARGENTINA AND CHILE TO
CHANGE THE TERM “CONFIDENCE-BUILDING MEASURES”

No.
Washington, D.C., February 5, 2008
Excellency,

We have the honor to address Your Excellency to inform you that at the XIX Meeting of the Chilean-Argentine Permanent Committee on Security (COMPERSEG), held in Santiago on July 5 and 6, 2007, the delegations of Argentina and Chile decided to change the term “Confidence-Building Measures” to “Measures for Cooperation and Integration.”

This modification reflects the high-level of understanding, integration, and transparency achieved in the activities that both countries are carrying out in a core area of bilateral relations.

To make the OAS member countries aware of this measure for mutual trust, we would appreciate it if this note could be published as an official document of the Committee on Hemispheric Security.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of our highest consideration.

Rodolfo H. Gil
Pedro Oyarce Yuraszeck

Ambassador
Ambassador

Permanent Representative of the
Permanent Representative of Chile

Argentine Republic
His Excellency
José Miguel Insulza Salinas
Secretary General of the
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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